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MEMORANDUM 
 
TO:  The New Hampshire Board of Nursing 
FROM: Lynne Theuner, LPN, MEd, Program Specialist IV 
DATE:  December 19, 2024 
RE:  Bi-Annual Survey Salem CTE Nursing Assistant Program 
 
I was able to meet with Monica Mancini, RN, newly appointed LNA Coordinator 
and Janine Parent, RN, former LNA Coordinator at the Salem CTE on December 3, 
2024. 
 
Janine has volunteered to be a consultant to Monica as she learns the 
responsibilities associated with being an LNA Coordinator.  Monica is a former 
graduate of the LNA Program at the Salem CTE, so it is exciting to have her 
assume the position. 
 
Both Monica and Janine were able to present all records requested for viewing 
and all files were in order. 
 
I recommend that the New Hampshire Board of Nursing grant the Salem CTE 
Nursing Assistant Program an additional two years of operation. 


